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C23,C25 & C28 are the most significant to the protection of the Heritage Assets.
There are three assets at risk. The SAM ,the conservation area and the curtilage listed Grade II* Barns ( 
linked to Monks Court and Castle End )
The development will reduce the open field fronting the Castle by one third. Furthermore parts of the 
development will be much closer to the SAM than any of the earlier rejected applications. This is insensitive 
to the history of the Castle which was deliberately built away from the village to establish dominance of the 
area by the ruling Normans.
English Heritage refer to the significance of this separation (English Heritage. RefPOO393885.)
Clearly the reduction in the open land and additional housing will change the character and appearance of 
the conservation area . This is inconsistent with CDC policy C23.
The proximity of housing ,back gardens and storage areas will impact adversely on both the SAM and the 
conservation area.( C25 )
The layout and design is very unlikely to be compatible with the existing immediate area.( C28 ). For 
example the buildings currently near to the site are remote from the Castle with substantial gardens. The 
two 2 storey properties proposed will dwarf the bungalows being provided .When viewed from the 
Monument the view will be of an urban addition to a rural location and out of character (C28 ).
Cherwell District Council has striven over many years ( successfully ) to protect the green spaces in the 
conservation area. It is important to recognise that these green spaces have been deliberately included in 
the CDC plan for the benefit of future generations.
I fully understand the desire for additional age restricted properties. However this does not need to be at 
the expense of the heritage assets. Furthermore when the development of seven properties at St Thomas 
Street were considered the Inspector stated that in no way could the benefits outweigh the harm to the 
Heritage Assets.
For all of these reasons I respectfully ask you to reject this application.

Therese Teasdale
Stonecroft
Clifton Road
Deddington
OX15 0TP 
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